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Empower children and families to experience the transforming love 
of Christ through evidence-based care and holistic services.
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The Gilmartin Outdoor Chapel decorated for Palm Sunday.
ON THE 
COVER: 

A  word  FROM SPIRITUAL LIFE

The mission of the Children’s Home is to Empower children and families to experience the transforming love of Christ 
through evidence-based care and holistic services. And one of the values of the Children’s Home that sets us apart 
is our commitment to holistic care, which includes spiritual care. Within the first few weeks of their arrival on our 
campus, I meet with each youth to learn about their spiritual background. During this conversation I always explain 
that my role is to care for the spiritual part of their being, whatever that looks like for them individually. Something 
I train our staff about is that some of our youth have experienced spiritual abuse and trauma, so giving them 
control over what spiritual care looks like for them is the most gracious and Christ-like act we can do. We also make 
arrangements for youth whose faith background is a religion other than Christianity.

I also inform our youth that I am just one member of an awesome team including house parents, therapists, teachers, 
recreation staff, who are all working together to make sure all their needs are met so they can grow and heal while 
in our care. . The Spiritual Life staff work closely with our house parents, therapists, and recreation staff to provide 
additional support for our youth and to reinforce therapeutic goals. 

Our primary goal in the Spiritual Life department is to foster opportunities for the youth in our care to experience God 
in a tangible way through worship, service, and fellowship. The chapel team is constantly listening to our youth, and 
developing innovate ways to provide spiritual care that will meet the needs of our youth where they are while they 
are with us. So in addition to Sunday morning worship and Wednesday youth group, we have organized activities 
such as discussion groups, theater productions, praise band, dance, music lessons, music production, and talent 
shows. We see all of these as opportunities to form our youth spiritually, teach positive coping skills, and empower 
our youth to see themselves as capable and gifted people, because they are!

If I could share one thing with you about our youth, it is that they have faith and resilience that is unmatched. They 
often remind me what it is to believe. They carry with them an optimism that miracles are possible here and now. 
While many terrible things have happened to our youth, it is my honor to witness the beautifully and wonderfully 
made people God created them to be and to see them grow and begin to discover purpose in their lives. 

Thank you for supporting our work and may you be filled with joy knowing the immeasurable impact your 
contributions make in the lives of our young people.

Rev. Madeline Luzinski
Director of Pastoral Care
Florida United Methodist Children’s Home
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DEDICATION OF THE  
GILMARTIN OUTDOOR CHAPEL

Debbie Preacher and her family were looking for a 
way to honor the memory of her parents, Peter and 
Catherine Gilmartin, as well as her brother, Peter 
James Gilmartin. Since her mother was a passionate 
and long-time supporter of the Children’s Home, 
they felt the most fitting way to honor them was 
by funding an outdoor chapel for our children and 
staff. Construction of the chapel was completed in 
the spring, just in time for the youth to hold Palm 
Sunday services. On September 13th, the family 
was available to gather for the dedication of the 
Gilmartin Outdoor Chapel. 

Mrs. Preacher spoke as part of the dedication 
program and explained how she was molded by 
her mother’s example. “Their love lives on. My 
brother, Peter wrote that passage. I thought he so 
eloquently captured the essence of who our parents 
were and the life lesson they taught us. My mom’s 
love of children, especially those in need, ran to the 
core of who she was and how she lived her life. I 
recently read a quote from an unknown author that 
struck me. It said, ‘Love doesn’t die, people do.’ 
Their love lives on.”

Remembering Peter & Catherine Gilmartin, and Peter James.

Debbie Preacher speaking during the dedication.
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Through the leadership of the Methodist Episcopal 
Church, the Florida United Methodist Children’s 
Home was founded in 1908 as the Florida Methodist 
Orphanage. From those humble beginnings with just two 
orphaned children, the Children’s Home quickly grew. 

During the Great Depression of the 1930’s, the Children’s 
Home grew much of its own food, tended dairy cattle, 
and raised a variety of animals as it cared for as many 
as 150 children. In 1939, the name was changed to The 
Florida Methodist Children’s Home.
 
As time progressed, the needs of the children in our care 
began to change. Their emotional and psychological 
needs required a higher level of clinical care and 
attention, so the traditional orphanage was no longer the 
desired model. During the 1950’s the first two cottages 
were built as a more family-style group care model was 
pursued. Since that time, several residential cottages 
have been built that allows us to group the children in 
accordance with their age and treatment needs.

When a youth turns 18, they age out of the group home 
or foster care system and are deemed adults. However, 
most of these youth are not prepared to be completely 
independent. Located on the Enterprise campus, our 
Independent Living program assists young adults 18-26 
as they transition to adult life. This program provides 
them with a safe place to live and counseling to help 
them improve their budgeting and other life skills. While 
in the program, these young adults are attending college 
or trade school and are usually employed with a local 
business. Young adults in this program have transitioned 
into careers in law enforcement, health care, construction, 
the military, and many other fields.

The Children’s Home also screens, trains, and license 
foster parents in four counties, providing children the 
opportunity to transition into foster care. The foster 
parents are continually supported by Children’s Home 
staff through additional training and resources to ensure 
their success.
 
In 2014, the Children’s Home opened the Madison 
Youth Ranch in north Florida. The Youth Ranch provides 
specialized residential care, similar to our Enterprise 

MORE THAN A CHILDREN’S HOME

Children’s Home, c. 1915
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campus, but with the addition of an Equine 
Assisted Therapy program. Typically, this type 
of therapy is a team effort where our therapist 
works with an equine specialist. As the youth learn 
themselves and tend to open up more to their 
therapist. Equine Assisted Therapy has been shown 
to treat a wide range of issues and can be especially 
effective with children who have difficulty opening 
up to a therapist about their trauma. 

In an effort to expand our service continuum 
to families and children across Florida, in 2019 
the Children’s Home acquired Circle of Friends 
Services, a non-profit community health provider. 
This has allowed us to provide needed services 
to more children who are dealing with abuse, 
neglect, domestic violence, and other difficulties, 
and provide those services in their home, at their 
school, as well as in a clinical setting. During the 
recent pandemic, the Circle of Friends professionals 
were able to continue providing care through 
virtual visits.

In 2020, we were asked by ChildNet, a foster 
care lead agency operating in Palm Beach and 
Broward Counties, to assume the operations and 
management of their emergency intake program 
called Safe Place. The eight bed shelter provides 
meals, clothing, and short term care while a child 
transfers to a foster home or other placement.

When you consider all the services we provide 
across the state, you’ll agree that we are much more 
than simply a children’s home.

THE HERALD    5  

MORE THAN A CHILDREN’S HOME
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1.	 �ITEMIZE YOUR ASSETS 

Take a piece of paper and draw a line down the 
middle. On the left side, write something you own. 
On the right side, write the name or names of the 
person(s) you wish to receive that item or asset.

2.	� ORGANIZE YOUR ESTATE

Make the process of organizing your estate and plans 
even easier by downloading our free wills guide. 
This fill-in-the-blank guide walks you through the 
process of gathering information about what you 
own, your family, and your goals. Or, call us and 
request a copy.

3.	� WRITE DOWN QUESTIONS 

Consider practical questions, such as, “If I give my 
house to my adult son and my adult daughter, what 
will they do with it?” If you come up with a question 
that you can’t seem to find a solution for, make a 
note to ask your attorney.

4.	� REVIEW YOUR PLANS FOR FAMILY 

You can give some assets to family right away and 
others over time. Ask us how you can provide an 
income stream or a lump sum to a loved one and 
achieve your personal and inheritance goals.

5.	� CONSIDER CHARITY 

Remember to include any charities that are 
important to you in your plan. If you have given 
during life, then consider providing for these 
organizations through your estate. Ask us about 
plans like charitable remainder trusts and gift 
annuities that can help your family and our mission.

6.	� VISIT YOUR ATTORNEY 

Bring the information you have gathered and 
questions to your attorney. Your attorney can draft 
a will or trust that will achieve your goals. You 
complete the plan through a simple signing process.

7.	� UPDATE YOUR PLAN 

Update your estate plan as your life changes. 
Marriages, births, and deaths are all events that may 
make you want you to revise your plans.
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In a nutshell, estate planning is really nothing more than a plan of what you want done with what you own. The good 
news is that you can provide for the people and causes important to you by taking simple steps now. Creating your 
plan for the future can be easy and even enjoyable. While an attorney should always draft your will, we can help 
demystify the process and prepare you for meeting with your attorney with these simple steps:

ESTATE PLANNING
MADE EASY

For your free copy of Planning Your Legacy,  
an estate planning guide, contact

ELISABETH GADD 
Chief Development Officer
386.753.2066

plannedgiving@fumch.org
www.fumchlegacy.org



FLORIDA UNITED METHODIST CHILDREN’S HOME THE HERALD    7  

Denaijah was part of our Independent Living program at the 
Children’s Home when she enrolled at Seminole State College 
to study nursing. In her first year she made the Dean’s List 
and the Honor Roll, both while also working a part-time job! 
Recently she graduated with her bachelor’s degree in nursing 
and is starting her new career. 

CORRECTION TO OUR 
ANNUAL REPORT
The annual report that appeared 
in the previous issue included 
an incorrect total. We have 
corrected that mistake below as 
well as included some additional 
information that would make the 
endowment categories easier  
to understand.

ANOTHER SUCCESS STORY

To hear Denaijah tell her story,  
just scan this code.

ENDOWMENT FUNDS AT THE CHILDREN’S HOME

An endowment fund is a permanent, self-sustaining source of funding. 
Endowed assets are invested, and each year, a portion of the value of 
the fund is paid out to support the operations of the Children’s Home. 
Any earnings in excess of this distribution are used to build the fund’s 
market value. In this way, an endowed fund can grow and provide 
support for its designated purpose in perpetuity. When an endowed 
fund is established, a permanent legacy of support is created for the 
Children’s Home.

ENDOWMENT INVESTMENT SUMMARY
FOR THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2021

General Endowment		  $24,221,380
Education Endowment		  4,044,063

Total Donor Perpetually Restricted Funds	 $28,265,443
		
Board Designated Endowment	 $18,439,961
Education Scholarship		  1,495,192

Total Donor For Time or Purpose Restricted Funds	 $19,935,153

		
TOTAL ENDOWMENTS & SCHOLARSHIPS   	 $48,200,596
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TRIBUTES

ESTATES

Gertrude A. Barnett
Martha F. Boley
Charles A. Childs
Ann D. Pavone
Dorothy E. Richwine
Charlotte P. Scruggs
Frank S. Taylor
WaterStone Financial
Lawrence D. Ziegler
Charles F. Zinner, Sr.

HONORS OF $1,000

Mr. & Mrs. William V. Scott
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Scott

GENERAL HONORS 

Mark and Patsy Bates
Dr. and Mrs. Jim L. Rodgers
Don and Jeris Boyce
Rev. and Mrs. Harry C. Baas, Jr.
Elaine Brown
Mrs. Edna Vas
Children
Ms. Madge Goodson
Joyce R. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. Fleckman
Mr. and Mrs. Alan R. Chase
Rev. Steven Coss
Rev. and Mrs. Stephen G. Hoffman
Mildred A. "Mitty" Courtoy
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Hilda A. Dixon
Ms. LaNora Zipperer
Edward F. Drass, M.D.
Mrs. Rhonda E. Drass
Joy Elliott
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Family
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rodrigue

Mr. Austin R. Goodson
Ms. Madge Goodson
Luis and Diane Gutierrez
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Michael Hilson
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis McDougle
Howard Glen Hinz
Mr. Christopher Hinz
Edith "Edie" Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. McDaniel, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Lilah Elizabeth McCall
Rev. and Mrs. Joseph C. Powell
Rev. Dr. Gilfred Odell Miley
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Bob and Nancy Moody
Ms. Bonita G. Sampson
Monterey T. Nosari
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hollern
Rev. John Russell Powers
Mrs. Aileen G. Macy
Cori Revell
Ms. Marian L. Revell
Elizabeth Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Kinnan
Rev. Hung Bo Sim
Mr. Roger Thomas
Mary Ellen Strohaker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Strait
Richard Vedsted
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Children's Home Volunteers
Mr. and Mrs. George M. Cveykus
Taylor Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Neil A. Williams
Opal Winebrenner
Mr. Paul Winebrenner
Rev. Martha Wright
Mrs. Jan F. Payne

MEMORIALS  
OF $10,000 

Katheryn L. Jonas
Mr. Lilburn L. Jonas, Jr.
Horace and Mary Lisenby
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Hudspeth
Bevie J. Page
Mr. James R. Page, Jr.

MEMORIALS  
OF $5,000 

David Bosland	
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Guertin

MEMORIALS  
OF $1,000 

Harold R. Blalack
Ms. Edith M. Blalack
Rev. Thomas J. Derrough
Mrs. Maria E. "Ginny" Derrough
Annabelle Foster Fisackerly
Ms. Bethany Fisackerly
Leroy and Evelyn Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Frederick
Mary Catherine Marchner
Mrs. Margaret M. Martin
Louise C. Nichols
Mr. Allen Nichols
Robert C. and Raynette  
K. Schwieger

Ms. Julie S. Kennard
Rev. Theodore P. Townsend
Mrs. Elsbeth Geiger
Wanda Hood Waring
Mr. and Mrs. Carson Cherry
Dr. John Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Willis
Ms. Lou Ann Lanier
Esther Wirth
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan M. Vallon

T R I B U T E S  R E C E I V E D  B E T W E E N  
A P R I L  1  A N D  J U N E  3 0 ,  2 0 2 2

GENERAL MEMORIALS 

Jesse Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Braddock, Sr.
Danny and Patsye Altman
Mr. Pat Altman
Rodney Dean Anderson
Mr. Thomas A. Trovillion
Joyce McCall Arrieta
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Dulany
Jean Arrington
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Mary E. Atwood
Ms. Rebecca A. Atwood
Randall E. "Randy" Baad
Matecumbe United Methodist Church
L. Oscar and Lucile W. Baldwin
Mr. Lloyd W. Baldwin
Joyce Balfour
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Paul Lloyd Banfield
Anonymously
Lighthouse Central Florida
Ms. Kerri Marczuk
Robert "Bob" E. Beatty, Sr.
The Mary Lee Beatty Family
Brian David Berkowitz
Ms. Donna M. Dugger
Harold R. Blalack
Ms. Edith M. Blalack
Dorothy Jean Blue
Mr. Robert E. Blue
Michael Bollenback
Mr. and Mrs. Robert George
Vivian Faith Bolling
Mr. and Mrs. Earnest E. Stanley
Coyla Ritz Boob
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse B. Swords
John D. Bourcier
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Debra Ann Brehm
Ms. Margaret A. Black
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Vada Bridges
Mrs. Millie Thompson
Frances Hendrick Brown
Ms. Judy Morel
Jessica Lynn Browning
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Charleton G. Bulter
Mr. Robert H. Bulter
Tobi Burkhart
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Burkhart
Deborah "Debbie" Busby
Mrs. Mildred S. Copeland
Forrest Everett Cade
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Braddock, Sr.
Beulah Chandler
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Earl Clark
Anonymous
Mrs. Phyllis Chapman
Ms. Mary Elllen Gordon
Ms. Patricia Myatt
Ms. Janice Sheppard
Ms. Lyn Walk
Brenda Collier
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Huysman
Dorothy Bostian Combs
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lechner
Helen C. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. Cooper

Thomas V. Core, Sr.
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Joe Cotie
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Nina Sue Crowell
Monticello First United Methodist Church
Harry Roy Crownover
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hart
Quincy L. Culver, Sr.
Mrs. Sallie Shelton Culver
Barbara Dalton
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Martin
Karen Goff Daniel
Mr. James W. Daniel
Clifford Lamar Daniels
Anonymous
Beverly S. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hanna
Carl Jefferson Davis, Jr.
Ms. Barbara Hart
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Henize
Ms. Sharon Jackson
James and Mary Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Huber
Jim Davis
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Rev. Luis Oscar Diaz de Arce
Mrs. Ana Diaz de Arce Garcia

Doris Culbreth Dixon
Anonymous
Virgil David Dougherty
Mr. and Mrs. Joel E. Smith
Paul Graydon Dreggors
Mr. Allen Clark and Ms. Geneva Clark
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Myers
Rev. Owen "Conny"  Driskell
Mrs. Nancy P. Driskell
Curtis Duff
Mrs. Ann B. Duff
Richard Duke
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Harrell and Family
Grace Durante
Mr. Peter A. Durante
Donya Renee Easterly
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Alice Eissmann
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Pocock
Grace Gossman Ellis
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Annabelle Foster Fisackerly
Ms. Bethany Fisackerly
Betsy Fitts
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Travis Gary Fitts
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Sloan
Kate Everitte Friedewald
Anonymous

Mr. and Mrs. James Hea
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Kubler
Samuel Millard Frye
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Frye
Monteen Futch
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Von Stetina
Susan Garnett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Perry
Julia Gee
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey
Felix Alexander Gentles
Mrs. Ivarose E. Gentles
William Ellis Giddens, Jr.
Ms. Faith Sasser
Debra Kay Gnegy
Ms. Nancy Poland
Alexis Goldscheck
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Goldscheck
Stephanie Lynn Grover
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Gaff
Gracie Gude
Mrs. Sallie Shelton Culver
Neil and Mary Gunsalus
Mrs. Lydia Clark
Jerry Ann Hamilton
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Jason Harrison
Ms. Jeanne J. Harrison
Maggie Hartley
Mr. and Mrs. Winston Rushing
Barbara Hatfield
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Fay E. Headington
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Headington
Dennis John Hightower
Mr. Richard Ivey
Mr. and Mrs. Bret Kanis
Ms. Anne Kerlin
Diane Hildebrant
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cebrat
Julius F Hobbs, Sr.
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Davis
Mrs. and Mrs. C. W. Dukes
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Gustafson and Family
Mr. Beverly and Luci Hoover
Mrs. Eleanor C. Poppell
Julya Rose Hodge
Anonymous

Getting ready for Hurricane Ian
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Harold Zane Hogan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bowers
J. Lackland Holley
Ms. Kay F. Holley
James and Frances Holley
Ms. Kay F. Holley
Irvis "Irv" and Louise "Lou" Holmes
Mr. and Mrs. Mark V. Holmes
John G. Hudson, III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles V. Hudson
William T. "Bill" Hunter, Sr.
Mrs. Judith W. Flinn
Donna Jackson
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Joel West "Joey" Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Jackson
Nora Agnes Jackson
Ms. Gwendolyn Knapp
Abbie H. Johnson
Judge and Mrs. Jeffords D. Miller
Reid Johnson
Ms. Dolores C. Novotny
Katheryn L. Jonas
The Variable Annuity Life  
Insurance Company

Matilda H. Jones
Judge and Mrs. Jeffords D. Miller
Mildred Johnson Jones
Judge and Mrs. Jeffords D. Miller
Rev. R.C. and Ruth Joyner
Mrs. Shirley J. Feierbacher
Robert G. Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. McDaniel, Jr.
Alice B. King
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie

Janice Sasser King
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Richard F. Knuth
Anonymous
Elizabeth Morley "Lizzie" Kolsch
Mrs. Martha Gillum
Carolyn Harrison Kroesser
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Betty H. Land
Mrs. Sharon Cox
Linda Powers Ledden
Mrs. Aileen G. Macy
John Lenz
DeLand First United Methodist Church
Eva Marie Lewis
Ms. Barbara Corbett
Harmon Stanton Lewis, Sr.
Mrs. Linda Lewis
Lois Jeanne Lobley
Dr. Conrad R. Lobley
Rev. Clinton E. Logan, Jr.
Anonymous
Rev. Neal K. Long
Ms. Dorothy L. Schnabel
Loved Ones
Mr. Jon A. Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. George Campbell
Margaret Lowe
Anonymous
Ben Lytle
Ms. Mary E. Riley Wood
Dorothy C. Lytle
Ms. Mary E. Riley Wood
Audrey Macauley
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie

Marlene MacRae
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. MacRae
Rafael and Loida Marquez
Anonymous
Mary T. Martin
Melrose UMW
Eugene Marvin
Ms. Jacqueline K. Marvin
Harriette Martin McCarter
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick B. Sampey
Jon Eric McDade
Mr. and Mrs. William Soyars
Gerry McDonald
Ms. Sue E. Kabbourim
Claire Mooty McMillen
Mrs. Deborah D. Grimes
Helen McNeal
Mr. Herbert R. McNeal
Christine Meier
Mr. and Mrs. David Lehsten
Julie Renee Meriwether
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Charles E. Merritt
Ms. Jane E. Harvey
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Paul Angelo Micocci
Ms. Diane Homrich
Gene Miller, M.D.
Dr. James B. Madison, III
Pam Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Russell K. Irish
Willis L. "Wyn" Miller, III
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Sale, III
Janet Milroy
Mr. George O. Milroy

David Lloyd Mince
Mrs. Barbara A. Mince
Arvel and Mildred Morgan
Ms. Susan M. Sauter
Mary Alice Moss
Mrs. Margaret Alexander
Margie Munro
Ms. Mary Alice Wolfe
Barbara Prost Nelson
Dr. James B. Madison, III
Grace Kautz Nelson
Ms. Laurie Naglee
Patricia S. O'Block
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Nighswonger
Rev. and Mrs. Kipton B. Younger
Pete and Ruth Pacha
Dr. and Mrs. Jay J. McClelland
Parents
Anonymous
Walter B. "Pat" Patton
Mrs. Bunny Patton
Dalton and Peg Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Kaminski
Audrey Marjory Peck
Rev. Charles L. Peck
Donald A. Peeples
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Pressley
James M. Poland, Sr.
Ms. Nancy Poland
Dorris M. "Sandy" Propps
Mr. and Mrs. David Dixon
Mr. and Mrs. George Jenkins
Claudia Ralls
Falls of Neuse Management
Millicent Rank
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey

Delivering ice cream around campus The children’s production of The Lion King
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Peggy Lou "Peg" Resconsin
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne D. Briggs
Ms. Beverly Hendricks
Mr. and Mrs. Larry R. Hutchings
Ms. Shirley Lloyd
Mary Elizabeth Reuterwall
Ms. Glenda Sinardi
Earnest Gene Rhodes
Ms. Deborah Ruedinger
John Rimes
Mrs. Mildred S. Copeland
David Rios
Mrs. Audrey R. Burnside
Sue Roberson
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Edyth W. Robertson
Ms. Kimberly Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Robertson
Rev. Morrell and Lois Robinson
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Few
James Emanuel Rose
Ms. Barbara Burtness
Frank Hillsdon Ruff
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Hodnett
Florence Cooke Sackett
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Rosario Santiago
Mr. and Mrs. Delio Castellanos
Rev. and Mrs. Emilio Chaviano
Mr. and Mrs. Hector Chaviano
Mrs. Ana Diaz de Arce Garcia
Ms. Rosa M. Fernandez
Mr. Alberto Hernandez and  
Ms. Heidi Arencibia

Ms. Carmen Lambert
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Maxwell
The Gordon Clinic, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Donzo L. Tomlinson
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Veal
Claudia Ebner Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hyatt
Mrs. Gladys King
April Roberts Scanio
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Emma Colleen Schroter
Mr. and Mrs. Earnest E. Stanley
Samuel "Lenny" and  
Esmee Schultz

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Sells

Jacob Wendell Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Mary Elizabeth Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Jane Price Sewell
Morrison Inquirers Club
Joyce Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. C. Gordon Swaggerty, Jr.
Patricia Ann Short
Mr. Leroy Short, Jr.
Kenneth "Kenny" Sicignano
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick M. Sicignano
John Siczka
Mr. James Porter McClean
Ruby Sides
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Keenan
John and Ruth Siebert
Ms. Linda-Ann Yarschuck
Margaret Louise Sikes
The Family of Charlotte M. Walden
Virginia S. "Ginny" Smallwood
Mr. Scott Smallwood
Mitzi Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David Hayes
Dale C. Sowell
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Hodnett
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Von Stetina
Thomas A. Staley
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Ellington
Debra Stone
Mrs. Catherine Hodges
Wallace E. Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. William Williamson, Jr.
Betty Jean Swaggerty
Mr. and Mrs. C. Gordon Swaggerty, Jr.
Charles B. "Chuck" Syfrett
Mr. Edward Thornton
Dixie Thalmueller
Mr. and Mrs. Earnest E. Stanley
Ann Thomas
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Few
Phylliss M. Till
Mr. Thomas A. Trovillion
Ronald Eric Tornwall
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Ronald P. Traggiai
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Traggiai
John and Patsy Tubbs
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Tubbs
Billy L. Tucker
DeLand First United Methodist Church

Charles Turner
Ms. Ermine M. Owenby
James J. "Jimmy" and Susan Twitty
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Huysman
Mr. and Mrs. R. Donnie Lundy, Jr.
Carl P. Ulstad
Sanlando United Methodist Church
John V. Verner, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Davis
Betty Jo Vernon
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Davis
Ms. Nicole McComas
Nancy Vernon
Mrs. Delores A. Jaquays
Robert S. "Bob" and  
Betty Anne Walden

Ms. Marcia M. Meyer
Wanda Hood Waring
Mr. and Mrs. Carson Cherry
Elizabeth Meetze "Libby" Welch
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Hodnett
Fran S. Welch
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan

Maurice Edward Westcott
Ms. Gloria S. McMinn
Lena Williams
Mrs. Ruby C. Parsons
Rev. Dr. Edwin Willis
Mrs. Linda Willis Turner
Kim Sikes Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Nichols
Ann Nelson Wills
Mr. and Mrs. John I. Dorn
Edward W. Winchester
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Leicht
Mrs. Sara McCoy
Mrs. Virginia E. Moore
Ms. Julie Perry
Thomas Robert Wisher
Charles Wisher Family
Carl J. Wright, II
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Wetmore
Robert "Bob" E. Wright, Sr.
Mr. Robert E. Wright, Jr.
Luke Michael Zachry
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse B. Swords

Kitwana McTyer, CEO, working on hurricane cleanup
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A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION FOR THE FLORIDA UNITED METHODIST 
CHILDREN’S HOME, A FLORIDA- BASED NONPROFIT CORPORATION (REGISTRATION NO. CH1628), MAY BE OBTAINED 
FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE 1-800-HELP-FLA (435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE 
OR VISITING THEIR WEBSITE https://csapp.800helpfla.com/cspublicapp/giftgiversquery/giftgiversquery.aspx REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.

www.fumch.org

The Heart & Home Resale Shop supports the Florida United 
Methodist Children’s Home while providing an affordable 

way for individuals to buy items they may need.

Monday – Saturday 9:00 am to 6:00 pm

Located in the Big Lots Shopping Center
2460 South Volusia Avenue
Orange City  |  386.960.7678
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51 Children’s Way
Enterprise, FL 32725
Phone: 386.668.4774

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
We’d like to make it right. Help us update  
our records. Please correct the Herald label 
with the information below and mail it  
back to us or email at the email address 
info@fumch.org or call 386.668.5088.
         Misspelled  name
         Received more than one
         Wrong address
         Remove my name from mailing list
         Add my email address


